

Office of the Regional Schools
Commissioner for the West Midlands
Cheylesmore House
Quinton Road
Coventry
CV1 2WT

Email: RSC.WM@education.gov.uk

Mrs Sue Whitfield
Mossley CofE Primary School
Boundary Lane
Congleton
Cheshire
CW12 3JA

4 November 2019

Dear Sue

I would like to congratulate you on your most recent Ofsted report. You have demonstrated your ability to create and maintain educational excellence and shown your commitment towards delivering the best for the young people who attend your school.

If I can be of any assistance, or you would like to know more about the work going on in my office, please do get in touch or follow us on Twitter @RSCWestMids.

Thank you again for the work you are doing.

Andrew Warren

West Midlands Regional Schools Commissioner





Mrs Sue Whitfield Mossley C of E Primary School Boundary Lane Congleton Cheshire CW12 3JA Church House 5500 Daresbury Park Daresbury Cheshire WA4 4GE

Telephone: 01928 718834

e-mail: chris.penn@chester.anglican.org

14th October 2019

Mr Chris Penn
Diocesan Director of Education

Dear Sue,

I was delighted to receive a copy of your OFSTED report following your inspection on the 17th-18th September. I wish to pass on my personal congratulations to you and your staff team on a very positive OFSTED report, which recognises the significant hard work of the staff and governors following the previous inspection, moving the school from Requires Improvement to Good. Through your leadership and that of other leaders, governors and teachers, the school has made substantial and sustained improvements, resulting in an overall judgement that confirms the school provides a good quality of education for its pupils.

The report acknowledges the progress made since the last inspection. This includes the impact that leaders have had in designing a curriculum that ensures pupils make strong progress in their learning. They provide quality teaching and effective support and progress for all pupils, including those with special educational needs and/or disabilities. Pupils embrace the school's Christian ethos and are recognised as excellent ambassadors for the school, whose behaviour is exemplary and who thrive on the challenges they are set in their learning. They love coming to school.

Please pass on my congratulations to the pupils, staff team, governing body, your incumbent and parents. There is so much to celebrate, and the report recognises the hard work and contribution that each has made in ensuring that Mossley Church of England Primary has made continued improvements to be recognised as a good school.

I look forward to my next visit to the school to see this work first hand as you continue to provide a high-quality curriculum for all of your pupils. In the meantime, may I wish you and your team a successful year ahead. I will also be writing to your Chair of Governors to pass on my congratulations.

Every blessing,

Chris Penn

Director of Education